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Family Connection is a publication of  
the Fleet and Family Support Program.

The Navy’s Fleet and Family Support 
Program promotes the self-reliance  
and resilience of Sailors and their 
families. We provide information 
that can help you meet the unique 
challenges of the military lifestyle.

The appearance of external links in this 
newsletter does not constitute official 
endorsement on behalf of the U.S. Navy 
or Department of Defense. 

If you have questions or comments, 
contact the Fleet and Family Support 
Program, cnic.ffsp.fct@navy.mil.
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DoD Safe Helpline is a Safe HelpRoom
The Safe Helpline is the Department of Defense’s (DoD) 
hotline for members of the DoD community affected by 
sexual assault. The Safe Helpline is a completely anonymous, 
confidential, 24/7, specialized service providing help and 
information anytime and anywhere. A Safe Helpline user can 
access one-on-one support, peer-to-peer support, informa-
tion, resources and self-care exercises to aid in their recovery. 

The Safe HelpRoom is a group chat service that allows 
survivors of sexual assault in the military to connect with and 
support one another in a moderated and secure online environment at SafeHelpRoom.org.

Safe Helpline's top priority is safety. Because of that, they designed the Safe HelpRoom from the 
ground up, so that a user remains completely anonymous and their participation in a Safe HelpRoom 
discussion is confidential. Safe HelpRoom discussions have a moderator who can provide referrals and 
help keep the conversation focused on survivors' needs as well as a reviewer who ensures all partici-
pants adhere to the ground rules. 

Safe Helpline hosts topic-specific Safe HelpRoom sessions twice a month.

Upcoming Safe HelpRoom Sessions:
	N Disclosure Planning and Support on Wednesday, March 9 from 8 to 9 am ET

	N Special sessions for men are held every Sunday from 1 to 3 pm ET.

If a session is not available or if you would like to connect one-on-one, you can always contact a Safe 
Helpline staff member 24/7 for anonymous confidential support via the telephone helpline at 877-995-
5247 or the online helpline.

If you would like to find a responder in your local area to connect with for support, you can search for 
local responders via the Responders Near Me database.

March Celebrations
	O American Red Cross Month

	O Brain Injury Awareness Month

	O National Nutrition Month

	O Professional Social Worker Appreciation 
Month

	O Reserve Support Month

	O Women’s History Month

	O March 13 to March 19 – National Sleep  
Awareness Week

	O March 3 – U.S. Navy Reserve Birthday

	O March 20 to March 26 – National Poison  
Prevention Week 

	O March 25 – Medal of Honor Day

mailto: cnic.ffsp.fct@navy.mi
mailto:ffsp.fct%40navy.mil?subject=
mailto:cnic.ffsp.fct@navy.mil
https://www.safehelpline.org/safe-helproom
http://safehelpline.org/telephone
http://safehelpline.org/online
https://safehelpline.org/safehelplineservices?search=
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Are You Moving Overseas 
This Year?  
The Navy Housing Service Center (HSC) at overseas locations have a wide 
variety of specialized services including home finding, translation and more. The 
HSC can assist you with government owned or leased housing or with housing 
in the community. Contact your local HSC today. 

Visit www.cnic.navy.mil/ContactHousing to view HSC contact information. 

Navy Housing Celebrates 
Women’s History Month
Navy Housing joins the U.S. Navy and the nation in celebrating Women’s 
History Month by honoring the contributions of women serving in the military 
and Department of Defense civilian forces.  During the month of March, 
we celebrate the richness and diversity of achievements women have made 
throughout history as well as their contributions to strengthen our Navy team.

http://www.cnic.navy.mil/ContactHousing
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Ombudsman Moment March 2022
RESOURCES FOR MILITARY FAMILIES

Do you know what resources are available to you and your family? If not, your 
ombudsman does.

They can help you determine what organization will help with what you are looking for. For 
example, most people know that the American Red Cross can help notify their Sailor in an 
emergency. But did you know that they offer classes and other support? Classes are offered 
in many areas including Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR), swimming and water safety, 
lifeguarding, babysitting and childcare. The Red Cross can also help with financial support in 
an emergency. To see what they have to offer, visit www.redcross.org.

If an ombudsman can’t find an immediate answer for your specific need, they will do some 
research to find an answer. And while doing so, they will keep you updated so that you 
never feel abandoned. Don’t let yourself get frustrated when you’re looking for an answer, 
contact your expert resource - your command ombudsman! They will identify resources and organizations that focus on helping and 
supporting our military members and their families. This is especially helpful information for our families that are not near a military 
installation, such as U.S. Navy Reserve families, recruiting command families and even our overseas families.  

To locate your command ombudsman, contact your Fleet and Family Support Center Ombudsman Coordinator or Reserve Compo-
nent Command Warrior and Family Support Specialist. Use the Contact Your Ombudsman feature on the Ombudsman Registry home 
page at https://ombudsmanregistry.cnic.navy.mil.

NAS JRB New 
Orleans Hosts  
In-Person Job Fair
Naval Air Station Joint Reserve Base New Or-
leans’ Fleet and Family Support Center (FFSC) 
hosted the first in-person job fair in more 
than two years. More than 100 job seekers 
had a chance to get in front of 22 employers 
from finance, aerospace, retail, fast food and 
healthcare industries. Local companies with 
the willingness to hire veterans and their family 
members participated, while job seekers were 
offered breakout sessions such as “Creating 
a LinkedIn Profile” where they were given 
information on LinkedIn accounts for service 
members and spouses. 

Check in with your local FFSC for job search 
resources or take an employment webinar host-
ed on the CNIC LMS (https://learning.zeiders.
refineddata.com/). 

http://www.redcross.org
https://ombudsmanregistry.cnic.navy.mil
https://learning.zeiders.refineddata.com/
https://learning.zeiders.refineddata.com/
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NSA Mid-South Conducts EFAC Training
The Naval Support Activity (NSA) Mid-South’s Fleet and Family Support Center 
(FFSC) conducted an Emergency Family Assistance Center (EFAC) drill on January 25 
as part of an on-going effort to improve the quality of support services on board NSA 
Mid-South, Tenn. 

The drill trained FFSC staff on various aspects of response during and after an 
emergent incident at the installation. The mission of an EFAC is to serve as central 
point for promoting short and long-term recovery. This includes the return to a stable 
environment and mission ready status for Department of Defense (DoD) personnel 
and their families following an all-hazards incident.  

“There were really two reasons for running this EFAC drill. First, it is a requirement 
that all FFSCs conduct a yearly drill and this drill meets that requirement,” said Richard 
“Train” Hatton, FFSC director. “Second, because it has been a few years since we have 
conducted a fully integrated drill and because only 15 percent of the staff had even 
been involved with an EFAC we determined it was a great opportunity for training 
and an opportunity to reconnect with partner organizations.”

While the installation runs security and emergency operation drills consistently 
throughout the year, due to time constraints, the EFAC is rarely fully exercised during 
these events. 

“This drill is very different than other drills. Most drills on the installation are conduct-
ed as a response to an ongoing situation, like an active shooter and typically these 
are fast moving events with a limited timeline,” said Hatton. “Our EFAC drill is in re-
sponse to a situation that has happened in the past and as part of the recovery phase 
of an incident. This allows us to focus not on the event itself, but on the support of 
the service members and their families impacted.”  

While the drill was focused on FFSC, it incorporated other departments and mutual 
aid partnerships to mimic a real-world emergency response. 

“Several departments are critical to the success of an EFAC, including Navy Housing, 
MWR [Morale, Welfare and Recreation], chaplain, security and legal,” Hatton said. 
“Additionally, we included some on installation organizations, like Navy and Marine 
Corps Relief Society and the Navy Wives Club. Partnerships tested during this drill 
will be of great benefit in the event of an actual EFAC.”

During the drill, FFSC personnel spent hours reviewing processes and resources that 
may be needed during an emergent event, affording them the opportunity to assess 
service members and their families to develop a solution to address their needs. 

In a real-world emergency, an EFAC is stood up by direction from the installation 
commanding officer.  For example, Naval Air Station Pensacola stood up an EFAC 
after their active shooter incident with the focus of providing crisis response and 
psychological first aid to those impacted by that event.  

“Because of this drill, the FFSC staff is better prepared to execute an EFAC in the 
case of a real emergency and will be able to quickly provide services and support,” 
said Capt. Mike Mosbruger, commanding officer, NSA Mid-South. “In addition, the 
partnerships that have been renewed will be key to providing assistance and shelter 
if the installation is faced with the aftermath of an event that damages our housing 
units. I am proud of FFSC and our entire team for the work they put into this drill to 
improve emergency response to better support our personnel and families.”

The drill successfully trained 16 FFSC staff members on the EFAC process and 
potential scenarios. The work with external agencies strengthened relationships with 
tenant commands and local organizations.

Role players simulate possible responses to stress during the Fleet and 

Family Support Center’s Emergency Family Assistance Center drill.

A variety of departments, agencies and community resource organizations par-

ticipated in the Fleet and Family Support Center’s Emergency Family Assistance 

Center drill to provide support services and responses to various family needs.

During the drill, the FFSC team simulated their response to a tornado that 

affected installation family housing. The FFSC is well equipped to respond to a 

crisis through a variety of programs, but the ability to exercise their response to 

role players in need ensures they are ready to handle real world events.
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‘The Time Is Right’ to Celebrate Social Workers
BY MACKARIA ESTES, LCSW, FAP CASE MANAGEMENT ANALYST COMMANDER, NAVY INSTALLATIONS COMMAND

During the month of March, the legacy and contributions of social workers 
are celebrated. In 1984, the White House officially recognized March as 
National Professional Social Work Month, and today, the tradition continues. 
This year’s theme, “The Time Is Right,” highlights the need for social workers 
and while the necessity for social workers is evident, there is a need for those 
in the helping profession to take care of themselves as we encourage others 
to do the same. 

The Navy’s Family Advocacy Program (FAP) is comprised of clinical social 
workers who advocate for victims of domestic violence and who provide 
treatment for Sailors, intimate partners, and families.  While the official social 
worker code of conduct was updated last year to emphasize the importance 
of self-care for providers, we also encourage and advocate for everyone to 
participate in more self-care activities. 

The need to take care of ourselves is relevant and imperative, especially in 
the current climate. COVID-19 and social restrictions have been hard for all of us. We are innately social beings and so being restricted 
and isolated from friends, family and loved ones brings on more hardship and loneliness. More and more people are seeking mental health 
services partly due to the stressors of the pandemic and ongoing civil unrest. Self-care is essential for better physical and mental health.

Self-care leads to a happier lifestyle and more satisfied relationships with intimate partners and children.

When riding on an airplane, we all understand the idea that “putting on your own oxygen mask first” is essential before you can “assist 
someone else to put on their oxygen mask.” The application of that idea in other world situations can be difficult to pursue. We encour-
age you to take care of yourself first and then you will have the strength and health to help take care of others.

For more information about FAP, contact your local Fleet and Family Support Center (FFSC) by searching the FFSC Directory at https://
www.cnic.navy.mil/ffr/family_readiness/fleet_and_family_support_program/FFSC.html. 

The following techniques will not repel stress, but they may help you manage your life situations more effectively with consistent effort.
	x Start the day with small wins. Make a small goal to achieve tomorrow morning and do it.

	x Take meaningful breaks throughout the day.

	x Designate time to decompress after work.

	x Look for opportunities to view things differently. When you find yourself resistant to change, view the situation in a 
different way.

	x Recognize your progress and achievements. Pat yourself on the back. Reward yourself.

	x Curate a support system. Reach out to co-workers, friends, family and virtual contacts.

	x Practice daily gratitude. Look for things in your life that you are thankful. Express your “thanks” aloud and to others.

	x Move! Exercise and explore nature.

	x Be mindful of the content that you absorb.

	x Don’t hesitate to seek help from a friend, family member, chaplain, behavioral health clinic or from your local FAP team.

https://www.cnic.navy.mil/ffr/family_readiness/fleet_and_family_support_program/FFSC.html
https://www.cnic.navy.mil/ffr/family_readiness/fleet_and_family_support_program/FFSC.html
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Your Virtual FFSC Webinar Schedule

http://www.mynavyfamily.com
mailto:learning%40zeiders.com?subject=
http://learning.zeiders.refineddata.com
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Deployment
Thursday, March 10th
1:00 pm est Reintegration with Partners

Thursday, March 24th
1:00 pm est Managing Deployment Successfully

Thursday, March 31st
1:00 pm est Navigating Your New Normal

Employment
Wednesday, March 2nd
1:00 pm est Resume Writing 101

Thursday, March 3rd
9:00 am est USAJobs Resume Workshop

Tuesday, March 8th
1:00 pm est Winning Interview Techniques
7:00 pm est Teen Job Search

Wednesday, March 9th
1:00 pm est Effective Resume Writing

Wednesday, March 16th
10:00 am est Resume Writing Workshop
1:00 pm est Job Search Strategies

Wednesday, March 23rd
2:00 pm est Career Planning

Finances 
Tuesday, March 22nd
12:00 pm est Teens and Money

Life Skills
Tuesday, March 1st
9:00 am est Coping with Stress
2:00 pm est Mind Body Mental Fitness (MBMF)  

Part 1: Stress Resilience

Wednesday, March 2nd
2:00 pm est Mind Body Mental Fitness (MBMF)  

Part 3: Living Core Values

Tuesday, March 8th
2:00 pm est Mind Body Mental Fitness (MBMF)  

Part 2: Mindfulness and Meditation
2:00 pm est Cultivating Resiliency: Train Your Brain  

to Be More Positive
5:00 pm est EFMP Understanding the Dynamics of Cyberbullying 

Technology and our Youth

Wednesday, March 9th
9:00 am est Improving Workplace Relationships

Thursday, March 10th
12:00 pm est Organize Your Life
2:00 pm est Family Advocacy Program Training

Monday, March 14th
11:00 am est Family Advocacy Program Training

Tuesday, March 15th
10:00 am est Stress Management
2:00 pm est Diversity and Cultural Competency in the Workplace

MARCH 2022

2:00 pm est Mind Body Mental Fitness (MBMF)  
Part 3: Living Core Values

Wednesday, March 16th
4:00 pm est Finding a Way Forward: Principles and Practice of  

Mindful Conflict Resolution

Thursday, March 17th
2:00 pm est Reintegrating with Children

Tuesday, March 22nd
2:00 pm est Temper Taming: The Healthy Way of Dealing with Anger
2:00 pm est NRSW Mind Body Mental Fitness (MBMF)  

Part 4: Flexibility

Thursday, March 24th
10:30 am est Special Education Notebook Session 2
11:30 am est Family Advocacy Program Training

Tuesday, March 29th
11:00 am est Sponsor Training
12:00 pm est Time Management
2:00 pm est Mind Body Mental Fitness (MBMF) Part 5: Problem Solving

Thursday, March 31st
7:00 pm est Improving Workplace Relationships

Ombudsman
Thursday, March 10th
1:00 pm est What’s the Difference Between an Ombudsman and FRG? 

Parenting
Thursday, March 17th
1:00 pm est What About the Kids? 

Tuesday, March 22nd
11:00 am est  Returning to Children After Deployment

Thursday, March 24th
2:00 pm est Baby Boot Camp

Relocation
Tuesday, March 1st
12:00 pm est Home Selling

Thursday, March 3rd
12:00 pm est Now I’m the Landlord

Thursday, March 10th
4:00 pm est Final Move 

Wednesday, March 16th
1:00 pm est  How to Complete a Household Goods Move Application

Tuesday, March 22nd
11:00 am est Smooth Move

Wednesday, March 23rd
11:00 am est Moving Overseas

Transition
Thursday, March 10th
11:00 am est Skillbridge

Wednesday, March 16th
4:00 pm est DoD Skillbridge Overview

Tuesday, March 22nd
5:00 pm est Skillbridge: The Realities of the Skillbridge Program
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